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Bealings School                                                                               
01473 622376
1st July 2020

Dear Parents,

As you will be well aware, the national picture regarding Covid-19 has continued to improve and restrictions are now being loosened by the government. As part of this loosening, a new acceptable social distance of 1 metre plus has been authorised. This new development means that we have the opportunity to bring the Reception children back to school before the summer term is over.

So, from Monday 6th July we will be able to offer the chance for these children to return to the school in small groups on a part-time basis (reception parents will be emailed separately with details),

Unfortunately, due to staffing issues and lack of space, we will not be able to welcome anymore children back during the next two weeks.

To further understand our decision making we have listed some FAQs at the end of this email.

We truly hope that September will bring some normality for us all, and we sincerely thank you for your continued support and patience. We miss all of the children and cannot wait to have the whole Bealings family back together.

Kind regards,

The Bealings Team

Some FAQs

Why is the school able to open wider from 6th July?

Previously Year six were invited in due to their ability to adhere to social distancing rules. Whilst the scientific advice was for society to function with a 2m distance rule, it was not felt safe to allow the younger children to return when we know that they will find it near impossible to stay this far apart. The new 1m distancing for all, means that we can have these younger children in with greater confidence and less risk.

Why isn’t the school able to accommodate more children?

Several members of staff continue to shield and monitoring of home learning continues to be required for the majority of the school, therefore we have a limited number of staff able to be onsite.

Being a small school we also have limited space. Each bubble must have their own space, a room must be kept for quarantine purposes and classrooms have had to be cleared to allow for social distancing meaning space is also being used for storage. A lack of toilets and difficulties with one-way systems mean that our small school is unable to open more fully with the current safety restrictions in place.

Why can’t one teacher be put in charge of more than one bubble in order to allow for more children to attend?

High teacher to pupil ratios are necessary in order to allow for cleaning, hand washing, temperature checks, monitoring of social distancing etc. This requires two adults minimum per bubble. Government advice clearly states that where possible, staff and pupils should not mix between groups.

Why can’t more children attend school on a part time basis, rather than less children on a more permanent one?

Government advice states that staff and pupils must, where possible, stay in their bubble and not mix with other groups in order to minimise contact. Staff could not, for example, mix with one group in the morning and another in the afternoon.

The government stated that Reception and Year 1 should take priority over other year groups, so why aren’t Year 1 included in this wider opening?

Government guidelines refer to the youngest children being allowed to return first. Our reception children have had the least time in school and are most in need of this contact time with teachers and refamiliayrisation with the site. By inviting them in they will be able to spend some time with their new teachers before the transition into year one.

As year one are already familiar with the site and one of their class teachers we felt that Reception had to take priority.

If you have any more questions, please do email the school office and we will get back to you as soon as we can. 
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